Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  Board Consideration of Pursuing a Charter

April 7, 2008

The Board of County Commissioners of Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Monday, April 7, 2008 with Chairman Ed Brimner presiding.  Present were George Green, Maxie Lawhon and Howard Kessler, Brian Langston (absent).  Also, present were Assistant County Attorney Steve Mitchell, County Administrator Ben Pingree, Clerk of Court Brent X. Thurmond and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

The purpose of the Workshop requests Board consideration of the steps and procedures necessary to become a Charter County.

A presentation was provided on the Charter form of Government.

What is a Charter?

Charters are formal written documents that confer powers, duties or privileges on the County.  They resemble state or federal constitutions and they must be approved, along with any amendments, by the voter of a county.

What would a Charter mean for Wakulla County?

Benefits that Wakulla County currently cannot realize under the current form of government:

1.  Enhanced citizen participation and control of government process

2.  Meet demands for self-determination

3.  Excessive State Control

4.  Improves County Government Structure

5.  Allows Intergovernmental Relations

6.  Community Redevelopment Agencies (CRA) Board Approval

7.  Municipal Public Service Tax

This item will come back before the Board as an Agenda item with a future date to be determined.

5:50 p.m.  Meeting adjourned.

